
 

 

 
 

Staff Report 
March 18, 2019 Council Workshop 

 

NE Everett Street Parking Restriction 

Staff Contact Phone Email 

James Carothers, Engineering Manager 360.817.7230 jcarothers@cityofcamas.us  

 

PURPOSE:  Residents of Lacamas Pointe subdivision enter and exit their property from NE 39th Avenue 

off NE Everett Street (SR 500). The City has received complaints about sight distance at this intersection. 

Staff has received a request to restrict parking on the east side of NE Everett Street south of the 

intersection.  

Staff has conducted a sight distance study of the intersection. Staff finds that cars parked to the south 

reduce the sight distance below the recommended minimum for an intersection (AASHTO “A Policy on 

Geometric Design of Highways and Streets” 2011 Edition.) Staff has contacted residents in the area and 

has received no objection to the proposed parking restriction.  

 

RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends that a “No Parking” designation should be imposed for 75 

feet directly south of NE 39th Avenue on the east side of NE Everett Street. If Council desires, staff will 

present a resolution to impose this restriction at a future Council meeting. 

 
 

               
 

Figure 1: Location of NE 39th Avenue in red.        Figure 2: Sight distance from NE 39th Avenue looking south. 
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